


NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
[bookmark: D1]PROPOSED WATER QUALITY IMPROVEMENTS - HOLIDAY LAKE RURAL IMPROVEMENT ZONE - BROOKLYN, IOWA - 2022
PROJECT No. 22-036


[bookmark: D2]The Board of Trustees will hold a public hearing on the proposed drawings, specifications, form of Contract, and estimated cost for the construction of said Proposed Water Quality Improvements - Holiday Lake Rural Improvement Zone - Brooklyn, Iowa - 2022, at their meeting commencing at 6:00 P.M. on June 15, 2022.  The hearing will be held at the Holiday Lake Community Center, North Lakeshore Drive, Brooklyn, Iowa.  Written comments may be filed with the Board of Trustees prior to the hearing.  At said hearing, any interested person may appear and file oral or written comments.  

All work is to be done in strict compliance with the drawings and specifications prepared by French-Reneker-Associates, Inc., Engineers & Surveyors, Fairfield, Iowa, which are now on file for public examination in the office of the Holiday Lake Rural Improvement Zone.

Holiday Lake Rural Improvement Zone (RIZ) is working to improve the water quality of their main lake.  The improvements include hydraulic dredging to remove approximately 17,000 cubic yards of sediment from the north shoreline of Holiday Lake and pumping it into prepared sediment basins.

Subsequent to said hearing, the Board of Trustees shall take action on these documents at the meeting above specified or at such later time and place as may then be fixed.

Published upon order of the Contracting Authority.

							HOLIDAY LAKE RURAL IMPROVEMENT ZONE
		
							By:       Bradley Storm				
President
Publish 4-20 days prior to Hearing date. 					         
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